STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL

Monday 18th November 2019 

THE ALICE MARSHALL HALL, MIDDLE BARTON

	Councillors Present:
	Kate Carter-Windle, Andy Hinton, Peter Meadowcroft, John Parry, Andrew Henderson, Jonny Rosemont

	Public:  7
	

	Also, in attendance:
       

Clerk
	Alison Umney, School Liaison Governor, John Umney, DFP, Richard Brown, Tom Green, Barbara Hill and Martin Cummins, Steve Martin, Renault.
Annette Fowler


Councillor Hinton initially chaired the meeting until the arrival of Cllr Carter-Windle.  

PUBLIC QUESTION TIME 
Prior to the council meeting commencing there will be an opportunity of up to 15 minutes for members of the public to make comments and to ask questions of the Parish Council.
Richard Brown & Tom Green were invited to the meeting to talk about a recently started campaign ‘Safe roads for Middle Barton’. Tom started by informing the PC of an accident that he had been involved in whilst walking on the pavement along North Street, the B4030. A car collided with another car which resulted in a slight bump, one of the cars also collided with Tom who was on the pavement on the corner of Worton Road.  Tom sustained slight injuries resulting in a sprained ankle. Richard then explained that Tom decided to start a petition in the village to raise awareness of the issues with speeding traffic. Tom and Richard are also asking the County Council and local MP to help with the campaign. An electronic petition is being proposed along with a traffic survey to be carried out within the next 10 weeks.  Cllr Rosemont suggested that it would be useful to include a note in the Barton Bulletin and the DFP to make more people aware of the campaign.  

Cllr Hinton explained that the PC had been battling with this issue for a very long time, speed, parking on paths, white lines and people being unaware of what the limits are etc.  He confirmed that the PC would support any campaign going forward. Cllr Parry then talked about the Mullin project and traffic calming that had been suggested. He confirmed that a Pelican crossing would cost around £40K, and as the traffic flow is apparently under the levels required for the Council, they are not responsible for supplying the crossing.   A request for Speed cameras was also turned down as the occurrence of accidents is rare. 

Cllr Rosemont explained that the PC were not in a position to fund the crossing but wanted to stress that the PC are fully aware that traffic is a big issue in the village.  

A member of the public said that he had heard that some residents had objected to a suggestion of chicanes being installed.  Cllr Parry explained that it had been discussed at past meetings and a few people had objected. 

A member of the public who lives at Elm Grove Barns talked about the danger of driving onto the B4030 with regard to speeding cars, people using mobile phones, and the lorries that drive through the village. Cllr Carter-Windle explained that in the past the PC had tried to arrange agreements with the local haulage companies.    

Another member of public, also from Elm Grove Barns asked if it would be possible to have a traffic mirror opposite the entrance/exit to the barns, placed on the front of the Hairdressers (the owner has agreed). Cllr Jackson asked about the cost of purchasing/placing a mirror. The Clerk confirmed that the cost of a new mirror is around £370 and will supply details of stockists if required. 

Cllr Carter-Windle explained that this area of the village is covered by Westcote Barton Parish and not Steeple Barton PC, however the PC would be willing to help.

Cllr Henderson stated that although there are continuing issues, that after 30 years of being on the PC he felt that the road markings had improved.

A member of the public suggested that a few flashing speed signs would maybe help in certain areas of the village.        
Steve Martin, Health & Safety Officer and Martin Cummings, Facilities Manager from Renault were invited to the meeting to talk about a road safety campaign that Renault have launched “Belt On, Slow Down, Phones Off”. Steve Martin displayed banners that will be put up at both ends of the village, advertising the same message. He also reported that all Renault staff (currently 700) will attend a mandatory road safety training session based on the fatal five, belt on, slowing down, phones off, no drugs or alcohol. Renault will also supply stickers for the village School children. The banners will also be displayed outside the Renault site.  John Umney suggested sending a message about the campaign through the DFP.
1588
To receive apologies for absence
Cllr Hudspeth
1589
Declarations of Interest
To receive declarations of interest in accordance with the council’s Code of Conduct (and section 106 of the Local Government Finance Act 1992).
None
1590
Minutes of the last meeting 
The minutes from the meeting held on 21st October 2019 were approved and signed as an accurate record by Cllr Hinton.

Matters arising


None

1591
Reports from County and District Councillors (Appendix A)

Full reports can be found on the PC website www.steeplebartonparishcouncil.org

Community speed watch gun - Cllr Jackson gave an update on the community speed watch gun. He had received a phone call to say that the new gun had been made and will be delivered to Cllr Jackson. After Christmas PCSO Chris Jones will come to the village to give a demonstration and training.

Ardley incinerator – Cllr Jackson has arranged another visit to the incinerator on Friday 13th December; Bill Chatterton will lead a group of up to 15 people. 

Irons development – Cllr Jackson had received reports of issues with the shade of the stonework being cladded on the large development. He confirmed That the concern had been passed to the Planning Officer, but as yet no response had been.  Also, a concern had been raised about potential problems with the framework of the large structure as the wood is blackened with mould. Cllr Carter-Windle confirmed that she had spoken to the developers who confirmed the roof would be changed.  

1592
Correspondence not covered elsewhere in the Agenda




An email was received from Barbara Hill, a member of the History group regarding the Alice Marshall Hall Temperance Banner. The banner had spent many years bundled in a cupboard within the Hall. Barbara displayed the banner and talked about the history; it is thought to be over 100 years old. The banner is in a poor condition and in need of restoration. Barbara then displayed a photoshop copy of how the banner would look if it was repaired.  The aim is to have the banner reprinted on a similar fabric and then attached on top of the original, before having it framed. Advice has been taken from the Ashmolean Museum and an expert conservator recommended by them. The repair costs would be in the region of £450-600. 

The PC agreed to discuss this further at the December finance meeting.

1593
Matters arising and not covered elsewhere in the agenda
a) Update on The Green – Cllr Henderson obtained a price for bollards as discussed during the October PC meeting. The bollards would cost £98.50 each and £100.00 for delivery of 6 bollards. It was agreed that as this was costly, the current parking situation should be regularly monitored and reviewed again in the near future.  

b) Reports had been received that vehicles were starting to park on the white lines at the bottom of Holliers Crescent. It was suggested that a reminder be placed in the Barton Bulletin reminding people not to park on the white lines. 
c) PC Storage at the School – It was confirmed that there are only two boxes identified as being PC property. Cllr Hinton asked that the PC find an alternative place in the new year.
d) Update on the Christmas Tree – Cllr Carter-Windle reported that arrangements were all going well. Kate also confirmed that as we are currently without an MP, Bella Brown and Stan wood would switch on the tree lights, and Barbara Imbert would present the prizes.  

e) Update on VE Day celebrations 2020 – Cllr Hinton asked if anybody could suggest a brass band. He confirmed that the playing fields committee were happy with the Tommy suggested and could the PC agree to order.

RESOLVED

THAT, the order for the Tommy could be placed. All Councillors agreed for the purchase to be made. 

The memorial will cost around 8.5K, the committee are looking into grants and donations etc. to raise the funds. 



       John Umney asked Cllr Hinton to provide an update for the next issue of the DFP.


f) Donation to Our Bus – The S/O that was set up to run for 36 months (April 2016 minutes) had ended. Continuation of the donation was discussed. 


RESOLVED

THAT, the PC would continue to support the scheme by contributing £100 per month for another 36 months.  All Cllrs agreed. The Clerk will prepare a letter for the bank to set up the standing order, and raise a cheque for the months in between the original and new S/O. 

g) 2020/2021 Precept/Budget – It was confirmed that this would be discussed during the December finance meeting. The Clerk will send all councillors a ytd budget update before the meeting. All Councillors were asked to consider any additional spending to be included in the 2020/2021 budget.
h) Update Village appraisal – Cllr Rosemont confirmed that the appraisal had been delivered to every house in the village including Westcote and Steeple Barton. He also reported that around 100 had been returned so far. The appraisal closing date is November 30th. The data will then be analysed, and the results presented in due course. 
1594 
Reports
 

(a) School Governors report 
Our main priority going forward for this year at Middle Barton school are designing a new curriculum that allows teachers to carefully sequence what is taught so that, over time, pupils acquire in-depth knowledge of our society, its values and current issues, thus adding to pupils’ cultural capital. It is an exciting time with a rich and diverse curriculum that emphasises the need for core knowledge to be retained in the long-term memory.

Alongside this we are continuing in our pursuit of sporting success, with our boy’s football team coming first in the last school’s competition. Our choir has also been revived and they recently performed in St Mary's church in Banbury raising money for the Rotary Club charities. We have new bully busters in school who have received training to help ensure that Middle Barton has zero tolerance of bullying behaviours.

We are currently showing children around for Reception September 2019 and are hoping for a good number again. 




(b) Highways, pavements and verge 







Nothing to report  


(c) Sports and Social Club/Playing Fields



As above, VE day 
1595
Planning applications – Cllr. Henderson
19/02781/S73 – 2 Mill Lane – The addition of openings to units 3,4,5 and 6 to enable fire escape.


No objection


16/02795/FUL – 2 Mill Lane - Conversion of barn to two dwellings and garage/study, erection of four new dwellings. Construction of parking and associated works.

No objection

19/02867/FUL - Post Office, Worton Road – Installation of 2 security shutters.

No objection


1596
Finances 

 a)
Accounts for Payment 
i. To consider and approve accounts for payment (Appendix B to agenda)
ii. Accounts not on Appendix B submitted by 8pm on 18th November 2019 


 RESOLVED 


  
 THAT, all payments listed were approved. 

(b) External Audit 18/19 



The clerk confirmed that the external audit had been completed.  Action points were 


noted, namely that sections 1 & 2 of the annual return were approved after commencement of the public rights period. This will be noted going forward. 
1597
To receive items for next agenda



Report from December finance meeting



Village Appraisal



Xmas tree event 



Change of date of Jan meeting to Monday 13th January 2020.
1598
AOB 

The Clerk requested a copy of the latest edition of the OALC Clerks manual priced at £47.50 for members. 

All councillors agreed.
The Clerk informed the PC that she would be on holiday in January and would therefore not be available on the 20th. It was suggested that the PC consider moving the meeting to a different date.

All agreed to bring the meeting forward to Monday, January 13th. The Clerk would confirm the date on the PC website.

1599
Date and location of next meeting 

To confirm the date of the next meeting, this is scheduled for Monday 16th December 2019 at the Alice Marshall Hall, Middle Barton at 8.00pm. 
	Paper number(s).
	Paper title

	A
	Report from County Cllr Hudspeth and Cllr Jackson

	B
	Accounts for Payment


5



  Signed .............................................


